
 
 

To: ​​ Board of Education  

From: ​ Matt Cunningham  

Re: ​​ Athletics Update  

Date: ​ April 2, 2025 

 

Spring Sports Underway 

 

Spring sports have begun and competitions are underway. A total of 326 high school 

students, 43.2% of the total student body, are participating in a spring sport. This rate is an 

increase from last spring’s 42% participation rate. Overall on the year, 539 students, 71.4% of 

the total student body, participated in a sport this year. This is an increase from last year’s 

total participation rate of 68.6% of the student body. 

 

Head Coaching Updates 

 

Chelsea Athletics would like to welcome the following individuals who have been named head 

coaches: 

-​ Kelsi Russell, Middle School Boys Track and Field 

-​ Ryan Skrypec, Middle School Girls Track and Field 

-​ Giorgi Nozadze, Boys Varsity Soccer 

 

Thank you to the coaches, administrators, parents, students, and community members who 

served on search committees and/or provided feedback during these processes. 

 

Thank You 1991 State Champion Baseball Team 

 

A special thank you to the 1991 State Champion Baseball team, with efforts led by Ben Hurst 

and Wayne Welton, on their donation of new, top-of-the-line dugout railing paddings for 

Wayne R. Welton Field. These paddings improve both the safety and aesthetics of our 

beautiful facility. 

 



 
 

 

 

 

Save the Date: 33rd Annual Bo Skelton Golf Outing  

 

The Chelsea Athletic Boosters will host the 33rd annual Bo Skelton Golf Outing Scramble on 

Friday, June 13 at Pierce Lake Golf Course. More information about sponsorship and 

participation can be found by visiting the Chelsea Athletic Boosters profile on X 

(@ChelseaBoosters) or by emailing CAB.golfouting@gmail.com 

 

 

Go Bulldogs!  

 

Respectfully,  

 

 

 

Matt Cunningham, Athletic Director 

Chelsea School District 

 


